Woodland Elementary

SBDM Minutes

March 7, 2006

Opening Business – The regular SBDM meeting for Woodland Elementary was held on Tuesday, March 7 at 2:30 pm in the school conference room.  Those in attendance were   Teresa Morgan, Debra Keffer, Tammy Hall, Becky Laux, and Derisa Hindle were present.  Carla Harden and Judy Carter were unable to attend.  Nancy Lowman recorded meeting minutes.

Agenda Approval – The agenda was approved by consensus

Visitors – No visitors were present.

Minutes – The February  minutes were approved as read.  

Good News Report – Writing portfolios, utilizing the Writing Continuum, have had great success at all grade levels.  It was noted that upper grades should notice a significant difference in students’ writing.  

Accident Reports – There were no accidents of significance since the last meeting.  However, with spring coming, it was suggested that teachers be reminded about students not playing chase and be closely supervised.

Budget – Copies of the Activity Fund and the Per Pupil allocation funds were not available.  These will be presented to each member upon Mrs. Lowman’s return.    Teachers are to spend their supply budget by spring break.  

Textbook – Woodland SBDM council did accept the committee’s decision to go with Scott Foresmen reading textbooks.  Additional funds will be requested due to the cost of the reading series.

Thoughtful Education- After discussion and an observation at G. C. Burkhead of Thoughtful Education, Woodland teachers show support for going with this program.  A team member from each grade level will go to the training and then come back to train team members.  Questions were raised about accountability.  Mrs. Morgan reported that each teacher would go at their pace and utilize the components to as they see fit.  Most felt that this was utilizing Effective teaching strategies and not a “program”.   

Section 7 – Woodland will be requesting money for Textbooks, Thoughtful Education training, an additional teacher, and assistants.  We would also like to request additional funding to complete the cabinet project.

Uniforms – Teachers again brought up concerns about uniform pants.  Mrs. Morgan reported that she had attempted to buy uniform pants without pockets.  This is very difficult at this time of year.  It was discussed rather the SBDM needed to amend this part of the policy.  We will look at purchasing large amounts of uniform pants without pockets with elastic waste bands.  The uniform policy will be revisited at the next faculty meeting.

CSIP - Woodland’s CSIP has been revised to address needs as indicated by testing results and teacher input.  Final revisions will  be presented at the April meeting.

The next regular Woodland SBDM meeting is scheduled for April 11, 2006.  

